
October 18, 2024 
 
Dear Residents, Families & Staff: 
 
Thank you to Kim LaFountain, Nurse Manager Health and Wellness, Shari Neidich, Director of Personal Care 
and Dunwoody at Home, and Allison Dent, Interim Director of Nursing, who gave a very interesting 
presentation on the Three Levels of Care at Dunwoody Village. The slides can be found on Touchtown. We 
appreciate all of the residents and families who attended in the auditorium and watched on 1970.  
 
DINING 
Halloween Party:  All residents, ghosts and goblins are invited to the Halloween Bash on Thursday, October 
31st from 4:30 pm – 6:00 pm.  

• Food Stations will be located throughout our lobby  

• Seating will be available in Fox Den, Auditorium and Hearthside .  

• Takeout will not be available on this day and no to-go containers are allowed at the event 

• For delivery, residents must order from the delivery menu by 2:00 PM on Halloween in order to ensure food 
delivery.  Delivery menus will be posted on touch-town 
  

Thanksgiving Reservations:  Reservations for Thanksgiving Day will open on Friday, October 25th, through Touchtown. 
If you’d like to reserve a table, you can do so through the Dining Services module. If you do not have access to 
Touchtown, you may use the computer in the library to complete your reservation. Help sheets will be posted there to 
assist. 
 

VETERAN’S DAY 
On November 11, 2024 we honor all of our veterans who so selflessly served our nation.  Dunwoody will host 
a flag raising ceremony starting at 11:00 a.m. in the Auditorium.  A luncheon for all Dunwoody veterans, both 
residents and staff, will immediately follow.  Veterans are welcome to bring one guest.  Please RSVP to 
Madison Abelson in Marketing at 610-359-4438 no later than Friday, October 25th. 
 
CAMPUS OPERATIONS 
Putting Green:  The Putting Green renovation is underway.  The area has been cleared and prepped, crush 
stone is being installed for the base and forms are being installed in preparation for the sidewalk and sitting 
area concrete.  There is a lot of heavy machinery and dangerous conditions.  Please do not enter into the 
courtyard from the Arts and Crafts Studio, Library or West Country Corridor 
 
Memorial Garden:  We are excavating a few feet of foundation in portions of Memorial Garden to install water 
proofing below grade.  This is being done to help prevent water penetration in the Lower Level of the 
Community Building.  This work is being done by hand to prevent any impact to the plant material in the 
Memorial Garden.  Once complete, the soil and stone will be backfilled around the permitter of the building 
like it was before.   
 
J-Hall Renovation:  The renovations in J-Hall continue to make progress.  The heavy demolition is complete, 
the framing has been installed and the rough-in electrical and plumbing work is being done.  There will 
continue to be times of noise for additional framing, cutting and hammering as the work continues.   
 
Parking: 
Please remind all contractors that parking in the circle of the Main or Care Center Reception areas is not 
permitted under any circumstance.  Residents and employees are also reminded not to park in the circle, even 
for a short time.  Parking in the circle is a hinderance to emergency vehicles.  



 
 
 
COVID VACCINE 
Reminder- Phoebe Pharmacy will be administering the COVID vaccine in the Health and Wellness Center on 
November 5, 2024. If you have not reserved yourself a vaccine and would like to, please call Health and 
Wellness Department on Monday, October 21st between 8am and  11:30am. We will not be taking 
reservations over the weekend. We need to submit the total number by noon of October 21st to the 
pharmacy. Once we have a total number of participating residents, we will distribute a schedule regarding the 
appointment times. 
 
FREE TABLE – FURNITURE HALL 
Please do not place any prescription medications, over-the-counter medications (including vitamins), food 
products or cleaning supplies (chemicals) on the free table in Furniture Hall. Please do not place broken or 
damaged items on the free table. 
 
INFECTION CONTROL 
Two Residential and one Care Center resident tested positive for COVID and are on quarantine. No staff 
members are positive at this time. 
 
Best regards, 
Maureen 
 


